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The Inland Empire’s economy, once a model of post-pandemic resilience, is now flashing
warning signs, prompting economists to raise the alarm about potential nationwide
repercussions.

According to recent findings from the Inland Empire Economic Partnership, a nonprofit
focused on regional economic analysis and development, conditions across the region
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have begun to cool. This Southern California area, which includes Riverside and San
Bernardino counties, is often seen as a bellwether for broader economic shifts due to its
historically sensitive reaction to national economic changes. The partnership’s economists
point to a slowdown in consumer spending, easing industrial activity, and waning job growth
as evidence that the Inland Empire may be heading into a period of stagnation.

While the region experienced significant economic growth during the early recovery from
the pandemic, the current indicators suggest that momentum has faded. Retail sales have
begun to taper, warehouses are reporting less demand, and employers appear to be pulling
back on hiring, particularly in logistics and transportation, two of the area’s key economic
sectors. These changes could signal broader trouble for the national economy, especially
as the Inland Empire has traditionally foreshadowed downturns across the country.

“Softening in our region’s job creation and goods movement points to a potential pullback in
consumer confidence and national demand,” said Paul Granillo, president and chief
executive officer of the Inland Empire Economic Partnership. He also emphasized that this
trend should not be viewed in isolation, but rather as a possible preview of what may come
on a larger scale.

Although inflation has cooled and interest rates have remained steady, the impact of tighter
lending standards and elevated operational costs may be contributing to the downturn.
Many small businesses in the region are reporting difficulty securing capital, which has led
to cutbacks and cautious planning.

The Inland Empire’s experience should not be dismissed as merely regional. As a logistics
hub tied to global supply chains and national retail markets, its economic health often
mirrors and even predicts the direction of the broader U.S. economy. Policymakers and
market watchers alike would do well to monitor the region closely in the coming months.


